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Candidate for Vice President/President Elect  

Kate Byroade  
Cragin Memorial Library, Colchester 

 

Despite my high school job as a page at the West Hartford Public 

Library and my college job in the college libraryõs cataloging depart-

ment, I never thought to become a librarian until after Iõd graduated. 

The lightbulb finally went on after I was fortunate to land a position 

in the childrenõs department at the Welles-Turner Memorial Library 

in Glastonburyña job I loved that excited me about what libraries 

meant to and did for their communities. Next I went to Portland 

Library as circulation manager where I loved the intimacy of serving 

a small town and assisting my òregulars.ó Three years later, I left that 

position to go to Simmons College and earn my MSLIS. After grad 

school I was lucky to work as the teen services librarian at the Bethel Public Library. I 

moved on to Manchester Public Library where I worked for nine years, first as the head of 

circulation & technical services and then as the Whiton branch manager. I became director 

of the Cragin Memorial Library in Colchester late in 2009, where Iõve worked with a great 

Candidate for Recording Secretary  

Catherine Potter    

Cora J. Belden Library, Rocky Hill  

 
Although I have been working at the Cora J. Belden library in Rocky 

Hill for almost 20 years, I feel like Iõm just starting to work in librar-

ies. I am an unconventional student, and will be graduating with my 

MLIS from the University of Rhode Island this spring. During my 

graduate studies, I choose to follow the leadership track and am an 

interested in pursuing leadership roles to continue to learn and de-

velop competencies that will strengthen me both personally and pro-

fessionally.  

 

Childrenõs librarian by day and local government commission clerk by 

night, I have over 10 years of experience with the tasks of a recording secretary. Over the 

years, I have learned that by listening and developing minutes that become a permanent 

record of the meetingõs events, I have increased my own knowledge of each organization 

exponentially. While performing the tasks of a recording secretary, I will strive to ensure 

that the voices of the members are accurately documented while bridging the gap for read-

ers not in attendance. 
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Check us out on  

social media 

 

 
facebook.com/

ctlibraryassociation 

 

 

 

 

@CTLibAssoc 
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CT Library: Groton Public Libraryõs Renovation 

G 
roton Public Library celebrated 

the grand opening of the 
"Looking Forward, Giving Back 

Renovation Project" with a ribbon cut-
ting of the new local history room and 

tech lab on March 22. 
 

Town Historian James L. Streeterõs do-
nation of local history materials spurred 
the drive to re-design the libraryõs interi-

or to make room for his extensive 
Groton collection. The new local history 

room includes a separate space for the 
James L. Streeter Collection. Several 

interesting items from the collection, 
including the newly acquired 1705 docu-

ment creating Groton as a town sepa-
rate from New London, are on display 

in the new cases.  
 

The new space has been planned with 
proper temperature, humidity and light 

controls to preserve the materials.  The 
room triples the size of the former local 

history room to 675 square feet.   
 
An updated public computer area and 

state-of-the-art tech lab were also part 
of the project. Other less visible mainte-

nance projects included replacement of 
2 heat pump units, repaving the parking 

lot, repairing cracks in the concrete 
floor of the GMTV studio, replacement 

of ceiling tiles, and the addition of an 
exterior book drop. 

 
The renovations were made possible by 

a public library construction grant ap-
proved by the Connecticut State Library 

Board and matching funds provided by 
the Town of Groton, along with dona-

tions from many local individuals, busi-
nesses and foundations. 

 

Stop by to see the new space when you 
are in the area. If youõre planning to be 

at annual conference, on May 4-5, GPL is 
less than a mile and a half from the Mys-

tic Marriott.§ 

Director Betty Anne Reiter addresses the stand-

ing room only crowd. 

Student computers in the new computer lab. 

The new public computer area. 

Someone still has to answer the phones during 

the ceremonyñin this case, Jessa Franco. 

State Rep Joe 

de la Cruz signs 

a replica of the 

1705 charter. 

Local history 

items on display. 
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Message from the President 

T 
he 126th annual Connecticut Library Association conference 

will take place on May 4 & 5 at the Mystic Marriott in Groton. 

These two days full of professional development opportunities 

marks the culmination of a year of intense planning, and I look forward 

to seeing as many of you there as possible. If you are attending on 

Thursday, be sure to stay for a special reception and try your hand at 

òEscape from the Haunted Libraryó a puzzling mystery created espe-

cially for us by Eric Berlin, author of the Puzzling World of Winston 

Breen. The reception is your chance to catch up and network with 

your colleagues, and also CLAõs thank you for all who have supported 

the conference. 

  

We are in the final stretch of conference planning and I canõt thank 

our conference co-chairs enoughñKristina Edwards and Sara Martone 

have been tremendous throughout the year coordinating all of the 

myriad details to ensure that the conference is an excellent experience 

for all. The conference chairs for 2018, Tina Panik and Kirk Morrison, 

along with President-Elect Glenn Grube, have provided much needed 

support this year, and they are hard at work to get a head start on 

next yearõs conference. Our exhibits co-chairs, Brandie Doyle and 

Katy Dillman, have been instrumental in getting vendor support for 

the conference. As always, Jennifer Keohane and the CLC staff de-

serve our thanks for all of their support, and Jen Datum for all she 

does to ensure that CLA communicates with our 700+ members. 

  

The theme of our conference this year, Uncharted Waters: Navigating 

the Changing Tides in Librarianship, reminds us to enjoy the beautiful 

location in Mystic and also that we must continue to evolve and adapt 

to the needs of our profession and communities. This is our ongoing 

challenge which comes with well-earned rewards when we succeed. 

  

In that vein, CLA is proposing some changes to our bylaws in order to 

make our organization stronger and open to participation by as many 

members as possible. These changes will be proposed for a vote at the 

annual meeting scheduled for Friday, May 5th at 9am. Friday is also the 

day for the annual awards ceremony and I encourage you to attend to 

congratulate our colleagues on their special accomplishments. 

  

As you plan for the conference this year, please make a note to visit 

our vendors and thank them for their support, which is a large part of 

what funds the conference we enjoy every year. There will also be a 

membership table, and we are always recruiting for committee mem-

ber and volunteers, so please take a moment to stop by to find out 

how you can get involved. 

  

I look forward to seeing everyone in Mystic! 

 

Karen Jensen is the director of the James 

Blackstone Memorial Library in Branford  

Save the Date  

CT Info Lit Conference  

June 16, 2017 

 

Manchester Community  

College 

 

IL Connection:  

From How We Learn 

to Now We Learn  

 

More information 

 
We all know that the learning process is 

different for each individual. How does one 

create meaningful instruction to address all 

of these different learning styles? One 

might argue that we must take a journey to 

the source, the human brain. Our confer-

ence this year will feature keynote speaker 

Dr. G. Christian Jernstedt of Dartmouth 

College, who will focus on the inner work-

ings of the brain, the process of learning, 

and how librarians can support learning. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We will also offer a hands-on preconfer-

ence workshop led by Dr. Jernstedt on 

Thursday, June 15th. This half day session 

will take a look at cognition from a stu-

dentõs point of view. What takes place in 

their brains during teaching, and what infor-

mation is retained once the lesson is over?  

 

Dr. Jernstedt will also touch upon topics 

surrounding student assessment, including 

what makes it important and best practices 

to ensure that it is meaningful. Attendance 

will be limited to 40 participants.   

http://ctlibraryassociation.org/content.php?page=ctinfolit_home
https://geiselmed.dartmouth.edu/faculty/facultydb/view.php?uid=206
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 CLA Today is the newsletter of the 

Connecticut Library Association. Pub-

lished every other month, it is posted 

to the CLA website. Please send sub-

missions for future issues to editor 

Jennifer Datum at  

editor@ctlibrarians.org.   
 

 

Connecticut's professional organization of 

librarians, library staff, friends, and trustees 

working together: to improve library ser-

vice to Connecticut, to advance the inter-

ests of librarians, library staff, and librarian-

ship, and to increase public awareness of 

libraries and library services. 

www.ctlibraryassociation.org  

Advocacy Thank You! 

M 
ost people who work 

in and support CT li-

braries already know 

that the governorõs proposed 

FY18-19 budget would eliminate 

all funding for the popular bor-

rowIT CT program, which allows 

patrons to borrow materials from 

any of the 192 participating librar-

ies. 

 

Many people testified in person in 

Hartford in support of restoring 

the funding, and many more sub-

mitted written testimony. 

 

CLA coordinated a letter writing 

campaign that many libraries 

around the state participated in.  

 

Lastly, CLA also sent a message to 

thousands of Connecticut library 

advocates asking them to submit 

an email letter to their local state 

reps and senators, and Governor 

Malloy.  

 

As of the publishing of this news-

letter, we are not certain if the 

funding will be restored, but we 

sincerely say thank you to every-

one who showed their support 

for this critical program, and for 

all Connecticut libraries!§ 

òThere is no 

question that con-

stituents living in 

the variety of 

communities in 

our state do not 

enjoy the same 

level of public 

services, whether 

they be for edu-

cation, recreation, 

or quality of life. 

Cutting this small 

amount from the 

State Library 
budget will elimi-

nate a program 

that has been in 

place since 1976, 

creating more 

equal access to 

information for all 

citizensó 

 

Karen Jensen 

CLA President Karen Jensen gives testimony in 

support of the borrowIT CT program at the 

Legislative Office Building in Hartford. 

Sample of the postcards sent in 

support of library funding by pa-

trons of Henry Carter Hull Library 

in Clinton. 
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Candidate for Region 1 Rep  

Britta Santamauro  
McTernan Centennial Library, Naugatuck  

 
It has been a pleasure to serve as 

interim Region 1 representative on 

the CLA board this past year and I 

am looking forward to continuing in 

this role. I am currently the direc-

tor of library services at Chase 

Collegiate School in Waterbury. I 

found that no matter what type of 

library - academic, school or public 

- we share the same values, tackle 

similar problems and we can learn 

so much from each other. I found it incredibly energiz-

ing and inspiring to attend the board meetings. It feels 

good to stay informed and be aware that we are all part 

of a bigger picture and play a role in moving libraries 

forward into the 21st century. The creativity, generosity 

and camaraderie among librarians does not cease to 

amaze me and I am honored to do my best to give back 

to the profession by serving as the representative for 

Region 1.§ 

 

Candidate for Region 4 Rep  

Geri Diorio     

Stratford Library Association 

 

The best thing about librarianship is 

that it is an incredibly giving profes-

sion. There are no trade secrets, peo-

ple are willing to share ideas, skills, and 

materials to help each other and to 

help patrons. I would be honored to 

serve on the CLA Board because, like 

so many librarians, I enjoy giving ð of 

my time and energy and abilities. I 

would stay in contact with libraries 

from all over Region 4 and bring their 

concerns and ideas to the CLA Board. Working togeth-

er librarians can accomplish amazing things. Iõd be de-

lighted to help Region 4 libraries achieve great things for 

their patrons. 

 

If elected, I would bring enthusiasm, good cheer, and my 

knowledge from working as a public librarian for chil-

dren, teens, and adults at four different Region 4 librar-

ies. I have served CLA as YA Section co-chair, was an 

ALA Emerging Leader, have done more than a decade of 

Nutmeg Book Award committee work, and I write for 

"ÒÉÔÔÁ 3ÁÎÔÁÍÁÕÒÏ 

'ÅÒÉ $ÉÏÒÉÏ 

blogs and review journals. I know how to communicate, 

hit deadlines, and play nicely with others. I would be 

honored to serve as the Region 4 CLA representative.§ 

 

Candidate for Region 4 Rep  

Alessandra Petrino    

Weston Public Library  

  

My name is Alessandra Petrino and I am 

currently the children and young adult 

librarian at the Weston Public Library. I 

would be honored to be your Region 4 

representative for CLA.  Always having 

been an avid reader, I came into this pro-

fession looking to be a part of something 

where I would be helping others while 

still growing my own knowledge base.  

Librarianship is a very interesting and 

lucky profession to be a part because it is 

ever-changing, and allows professionals to 

constantly grow in the field itself. It is a profession I 

love. 

 

Libraries are community learning centers where we 

strive to meet everyoneõs personal and professional 

needs.  Librarians and library staff are the voices of their 

patrons, advocating for their needs and pursuing their 

requests each and every day in varying capacities. Those 

library staff members need a voice too, and unfortunate-

ly, as much as we would all like to be capable of doing 

everything, sometimes we need help, and working to-

gether is the solution. I have been lucky to have worked 

and felt a sense of accomplishment in various libraries 

and capacities, from the very small, suburban setting to 

the large, urban one, in circulation, reference, librarian-

ship, management, and finally, administration.  Serving in 

these different roles, Iõve been able to learn the im-

portance of communication and not just between librar-

ies and their patrons, but among libraries, librarians, and 

their staff.  Being your regional representative means I 

would be able to help you and your library have a voice 

while at the same time learning more myself. 

 

Thank you for this opportunity.§ 

!ÌÅÓÓÁÎÄÒÁ 
0ÅÔÒÉÎÏ 
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I was a recipient of the Association of Connecticut Li-

brary Boards scholarship award and attended the New 

England Library Association Leadership Symposium. In 

the past, I worked in Washington D.C. as an intern on 

Capitol Hill for two summers, seeing Washington D.C. 

first hand. Currently, I am taking part in the Law Librari-

ans of New England Legal Research Instruction Program 

and will be attending National Library Legislative Day in 

Washington D.C. 

 

As a distant relative of Ernest Hemingway, I have always 

had a passion for writing and in my spare time am work-

ing on publishing a book of poetry. Two of my heroes in 

life are my parents. My mother, who passed away from 

cancer, taught me everything about life. My father, a re-

tired Vietnam veteran and author, gave me my love of 

books. In my free time, I enjoy traveling with my wife, 

Sabrina, and growing vegetables and plants in our green-

house with our cat, Huckleberry.   

 

Libraries need the full support of all the people in the 

community. I think we need to continue to be a strong 

voice in the world and to stand up for what is right. 

With library budget cuts becoming the norm every year, 

we need to fight out for the library and bring new ideas 

to the table.  

 

If elected, it would be an honor to represent the librar-

ies of Region 5.§ 

 

Candidate for NELA Rep  

Christy Billings     

Russell Library, Middletown  

 

My name is Christy Billings and 

I am an LTA at the Russell Li-

brary in Middletown. I am run-

ning for the New England Li-

brary Association Representa-

tive for CLA. 

 

I am interested in serving on 

the CLA Board in order to 

have a role in helping our li-

braries remain relevant and 

vital in these changing times. 

 

#ÈÒÉÓÔÙ "ÉÌÌÉÎÇÓ 

Candidate for Region 5 Rep  

Drusilla Carter     

Cromwell Belden Public Library    

 

I am the director of the 

Cromwell Belden Public 

Library, a member of the 

Library Connection 

board, a member of 

CLA's membership com-

mittee, and the co-chair 

of the public libraries 

section of CLA. I also 

serve on the American 

Library Association's 

joint committee on Archives, Libraries, and Museums.  I 

have worked in public, special, school, and academic 

libraries and archives in six states, and was recognized in 

2009 as one of Library Journal's "Movers and Shakers" 

and in 2010 as an American Library Association 

"Emerging Leader."  My goals are to visit every public 

library in Connecticut (I've made it 124 so far), to chal-

lenge the stereotypes of librarians whenever possible, 

and to help libraries serve their communities by encour-

aging communication among library professionals. As 

the representative for Region 5 I would be sure that the 

concerns of our region were heard by the association 

and that our region's members were part of the discus-

sion of news and ideas concerning libraries in Connecti-

cut.§ 

 

Candidate for Region 5 Rep  

Chris Hemingway    
Hagaman Memorial Library, East Haven  

 

My name is Chris Hemingway and I 

believe that libraries can make a 

difference in todayõs world. I have 

worked at the Hagaman Memorial 

Library in East Haven for 23 years as 

a reference/interlibrary loan librari-

an and also as a notary public. I re-

ceived a Bachelorõs Degree from the 

University of Connecticut in Political 

Science and History and a Masterõs 

Degree in Library Science from 

Southern Connecticut State Univer-

sity.  

#ÈÒÉÓ (ÅÍÉÎÇ×ÁÙ 

$ÒÕÓÉÌÌÁ #ÁÒÔÅÒ 
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